
Dear Authors and Readers, 

We present you with the 4th/2020 issue of Journal of Transfusion Medicine, 
which is also the 49th issue since the beginning of our editorial activity. It is also 
the 6th issue published in the bilingual formula.

We sincerely believe that the decision to publish all manuscripts in both Polish 
and English language versions which we have made in 2019 — together with the 
ViaMedica — has contributed to promoting the Journal of Transfusion Medicine 
on the international forum and winning the attention of a broader audience of 
healthcare professionals and scientific community.

We hope that the two-language formula has marked the beginning of a new 
chapter in our editorial activity We also believe that more Authors will feel enco-
uraged to make their contribution. We are looking forward to new submissions 
either in Polish or English. The manuscripts submitted in Polish will be translated 
into English by the Editors. 

I would also like to extend a warm thank you to all the Authors, Reviewers 
and Editors for their time and effort invested in maintaining the high standard of 
our journal. Thank you all very much!

On behalf of the Editorial Board and myself, I would also like to wish you 
all the best for the coming Christmas and the New Year 2021. Let’s hope it will be 
better than 2020!  

Editor-in-Chief

Prof. dr hab. n. med. Magdalena Łętowska 
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